Town of Summit

The Town Board met in regular session on July 7th, 2025 at 7:00 p.m. at the firehall. President Travis Benthin present, members Dale Bauer & Frank Redlin present. Others present were: Norma Arendfinance officer, Arlo Anderson, Jim Thurman, Sandy Lowery, Josh Neuhard, David Cardwell, Kathy Quale, Larry Hayworth, Donn Richter, Calvin Pies, Mike Tunnissen, Cherry Brockway, Brent Hoffman from Grant Roberts Rural Water, and Hannah from South Dakota Rural Water.

Benthin called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Public communications: mowing issues

Motion by Benthin, second by Bauer to approve the minutes, financial reports and claims as presented. Motion carried. *Insert Claims

<u>Old Business</u>: Future estimated metered rates were given to the board by SD Rural Water. The board recommends the monthly water rate of \$38.94 which includes 5,000 gallons of water. Our current water rate is \$30-\$36 per month dependent upon the number people in your household. There was more discussion about switching to Grant Roberts Rural Water which wouldn't happen until around 2027. The majority of people at the meeting agreed with switching to Grant Roberts Rural Water. Motion by Redlin, second by Benthin to approve the resolution to purchase bulk water from GRRWS. All aye. Motion carried. ***Insert Resolution

<u>New Business</u>: Discussion was held regarding leasing or purchasing the vacant lot south of the bar owned by Calvin Pies. An agreement was made to lease the lot for \$40 per month and Tuny's would pay the rent.

Lake Area Vet Clinic will be at the Summit Fire Hall Saturday, August 16th from 8:30 to noon for annual pet vaccinations.

The next regular town board meeting will be Monday, August 11th, 2025 at 7:00 pm at the town fire hall.

Norma Arend, Finance Officer, Town of Summit